Mount Florida Community Council

Minutes of meeting 23 September 2014
Clincarthill Church Hall
Present: Community Councillors Chris Carus, Mark Charlwood, Claire Charlwood, Gordon Cumming, Janet MacDonald, Duncan Martin, Les Rice, Amy Sutherland, Sam Whitmore.
Attendees: Margaret Coyle, Fred Danquah (Church of Pentecost), Daniel Gates, Colin MacDonald (CARCAP), Jim McGregor, Vivienne McGregor (Friends of Queens Park), Fiona Mitchell, Robert Smith, & Community Police Officers PCs Justin Brown and Barry McMullan.
1. Welcome: Chris Carus chaired the meeting and welcomed those attending. 
2. Apologies: Apologies were received from C. Potter and C. Boyce-Butler Community Councillors Lesley Davidson, Emma Cowing, Ross Wilson and Alex Miller have resigned due to work and family pressures.
3. Minutes of Previous Meeting:  The minutes of the May meeting were approved (Proposed C. Charlwood, Seconded M. Charlwood).

4. Community Police Report: PCs Brown and McMullan gave the crime figures from July till tonight’s meeting as 61 reported crimes, with 39 Detections. The 60% detection rate is high compared with other nearby areas. There were no serious crimes reported; the figures included 5 common assaults, 3 housebreakings/thefts, and 1 robbery. There was only 1 crime relate to the Commonwealth Games; there were no real issues, though Interruptions to traffic caused problems. There are 2plain clothes police officers on each shift.

Reports had been received of cars not stopping at traffic lights at the Cathcart Road/Letherby Drive junction. Any traffic offences will be policed. If there are any further instances, report these to the Engineering Department of the City Council. 
Action: The officer will email the Engineering Department to ask for a sign to be put up warning traffic of the junction. 

Action: Gordon Cumming will also contact Cllr Archie Graham.
5. Councillor’s Report: Cllr Hainey was once again not in attendance and had not sent his apologies.  
6. Matters Arising from last meeting: 
6.1. MoFloCoCo did not receive any complaints during the Commonwealth Games. (regarding Games-related issues).  This is a sign of success due in some part to MoFloCoCo’s contribution to the planning and communication of the ‘Final Mile’ arrangements. It was agreed to close the Commonwealth Games sub-committee.
6.2 Reports:

6.2.1. Treasurer’s report (Gordon Cumming): 
The total carried forward from May stood at £419.22. We have since received payment of the GCC Area Partnership environmental grant of £2078.00, and a grant from the GCC Discretionary Grant Fund of £400.00, giving a balance of £2897.22. The books are with the auditor, and Gordon will pass a copy of the audited accounts to Chris Carus for circulation to the Community Councillors. 

Gordon reminded us of his intention to resign as Treasurer next month. 
6.2.2 Queens Park (Les Rice):

(i) It was agreed that Les Rice would be the MoFloCoCo representative for all topics relating to Queens Park, including Queens Park Arena (QPA) . Les attended the last meeting of QPA and it is keen to hand over the running of the Arena to an events company to make best use of the space. Could MoFloCoCo put something on, e.g. harvest festival or similar? 
(ii) Vivienne McGregor is attending on behalf of the Friends of Queens Park (FOQP). It is a small group; they are trying to get equality in budget for Queens Park, as it currently falls into the category of district park, rather than city park. As such a large, beautiful and historic park, they feel that QP should get a similar budget to city parks such as the Botanic Gardens and Victoria Park. Maintenance is not being done, so the group are applying for funding to get more litter bins, seating, path maintenance, improved water quality for the pond, etc. (See their website www.friendsofqueensparkglasgow.org.uk and their Facebook page). The group asks that MoFloCoCo supports their bid to upgrade the park. It was decided that should FOQP prepare a letter to GCC from the Community Councils in areas neighbouring the Park, then MoFloCoCo would consider signing it. 
6.2.3 Area Partnership (Mark Charlwood): Continues as before. The sector partnership is not going well; they still do not have priorities sorted out despite having been up and running for 16 months.
6.2.4 Parking: We have tried to address all complaints re the traffic regulation order (double yellow lines, new restrictions, etc.) We had a commitment from LES that they would do a review after the Commonwealth Games. They have come back to us. The Parking sub-committee was made of up Alex, Ross and Chris.  Alex and Ross have resigned and Chris is overloaded with other issues, so we need others to have constructive discussion with the City Council. Amy indicated her willingness to be on the team to support the connection with businesses; we will also approach Craig, who has some expertise in this field. We will try to form a small committee in time for the AGM. Chris will reply to LES to thank them for pro-actively contacting us and ask that we wait until after the AGM in October. 
6.2.5 Hampden (Mark Charlwood) : Cllr Graham has been busy with referendum events. Mark will now get back in touch with him to see if he will set up a meeting with Hampden directors. If anyone else is interested in more involvement with Hampden, please let Mark know.
6.2.6 Business Association (Amy Sutherland): Amy had been to the initial meeting but has not been invited to further meetings. We cannot help out if not kept in touch with issues. Amy will try to get more information for our next meeting. 
7. Programme for session 2014-2015
The Chair proposed that MoFloCoCo continues in the same approach that has been attempted in the past year: to be more proactive rather than reactive. To do this we need more people to commit time to supporting the projects and administration of the Council.  
Apart from continuing the critical administration of the Community Council (for example dealing with minutes, treasury and correspondence) we had started two important projects before the summer break. The first was to address the problems arising from the ‘Routes to Hampden bus infrastructure 2013’ Traffic Regulation Order. The second project, now called ‘Grow Mo Flo’ is to address the environmental problems such as litter and dog mess that residents have previously highlighted. The Chair recommended these two projects as being the primary focus of work in the year ahead. There was general agreement to this recommendation.
8. Follow-up to the launch of Grow Mo Flo: Around 30 people came to the launch event which was in the form of a poster display intended to stimulate conversation and attract volunteers; there was lots of input and creativity. There were ideas for back lane clean-ups, better use of quadrangles, improving public spaces, etc. 
In relation to the Letherby Triangle, there were suggestions around getting Mount Florida looking to be a more attractive town centre. 
MoFloCoCo can help these projects get off the ground by paying for leaflets, arranging hall hire, etc. There is a need to prioritise those projects that attracted most interest from people likely to help organise them.

As nobody indicated an interest in the idea of gardening on Mount Florida station platform, it was agreed to tell Scotrail this idea will not go forward. Urban Roots may take this on instead.

Other projects in the area can be a source of advice and inspiration: e.g. the back lane project in Battlefield and Stanmore Social Community Garden.  Stanmore Social will clear out shrubs over 4 sessions in October. Orchard planting will take place on 22-23 November. 
Action: Chris will contact Scotrail to indicate that MoFloCoCo will not carry on the original idea for gardening at the station. 
Action: Les will contact Fiona Mitchell about supporting a project for the Maclennan St/Florida Street quadrangle,

Action: An organising committee is needed – Les will take this forward.
9. AGM

The Annual General Meeting will take place at 7pm on 28th October at Clincarthill Church Hall.

(i) It was agreed to invite nominations for new community councillors to fill the 6 vacancies on the Council.  We need to advertise the vacancies to get more people involved. 

Action: Chris will get 20 posters printed, and get these to Sam. Claire and Janet will help distribute. 

Several roles require to be filled at the AGM: Treasurer, Correspondence secretary etc. 

Amy indicated she will put herself forward as Social Media Secretary to coordinate the social media sites. 

Mark indicated he is willing to continue as the Area Partnership and Hampden liaison.

Janet indicated she is willing to continue as Minute Secretary.

AOCB

(i) A planning application had been received for flats to be built at the site of the old abandoned bowling club on Carmunnock Road. This went on to the GCC planning site last week. We have had 1 complaint from a local resident in Old Castle Gardens. Members of the Community Council, including a qualified town planner, have made an initial review of the application to see if there are any grounds to support the objection from the resident(s) of Old Castle Gardens. The complaint took up several issues: further nuisance following on from the construction of the flats in Manse Brae; proximity to housing; access through Old Castle Gardens (privately owned); legal issues around land use; insufficient parking space; additional traffic in an area used by children; over-development – there are already new flats in the area. 
The conclusion of MoFloCoCo’s review is that these issues would not merit a rejection of the application in terms of the Planning legislation, and therefore the Community Council was advised not make an objection. 
· Proximity is not a planning process consideration.

· The legal issues around access and land use fall outside the Planning process. These issues would have been resolved by the developer in negotiation with the landowners and lessees. 

· Issues around traffic and nuisance during construction would normally be managed via a Traffic Management Plan, which is normally a condition of planning permission and has to be designed and approved post-consent – it would contain when and where vehicles can move. 

· 35 parking spaces are included in the plans, which would appear to be sufficient for the 28 proposed flats.
It was agreed that MoFloCoCo would not place an objection to the planning application.

Chris will reply to the resident of Old Castle Gardens to say that MoFloCoCo will not be putting in an objection to the application. 

(ii) Resident Margaret Coyle noted that the No. 31 bus service was temporarily re-routed for the Games but the old route has not yet been reinstated and this causes some inconvenience. As the Community Council only has the resources to tackle a small number of problems and will generally only intervene when residents have been unable to reach a resolution by themselves, Mrs Coyle was asked to contact FirstBus in the first instance, and if no movement on this is received, we will review it again. 

Next meeting (AGM): Tuesday 28 October at 7pm, Clincarthill Church Halls. The AGM will be following by an Ordinary Meeting of the Community Council. 
N.B. Please use the Conservatory entrance (from Cathcart Road side) to the Church Hall. 
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